
 

 

 

Dear Railroader Nation, 

 

It's been a long time coming but we can begin to see the light at the end of the tunnel. 

Today I am excited to share that we have been in ongoing discussions with our 

contractors and tentatively believe we will have the ability to return our 7th and 8th 

grade cohorts around March 1st.  The plan is to bring back all Middle School students at 

this time.  

 

Not far behind, we will also have the opportunity to fill the hallways with our 9th -12th 

grades as well.  I am hoping for a March 15th date for these students.  

 

Please understand that these dates are somewhat tentative, but we are nearing the 

timeframe in which we should have access to our facilities for faculty, staff, and 

students.  

 

While there is still much work to be completed logistically to make this happen, I 

wanted to let you know that these dates are our timeline goals.  I will continue to work 

with the faculty/staff, building and grounds, and the transportation departments to 

address the necessary issues to complete, in advance, of our impending return.  As I 

know more, I will communicate this information out.  I will be in touch with you to help 

facilitate your planning for  this very exciting next chapter at the Whitehall Jr./Sr. High! 

 

Go Railroaders, 

 

Ethan Burgess 

Jr./Sr. High Principal 
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